DEDHAM COUNCIL ON AGING
Meeting Minutes
May 19, 2016

Present: Chairman Leanne Jasset, Sherri Hannigan, Sandy Tocman, Marie Louise Kehoe, Geraldine Pacheco, Russ Poole, Maureen Teti,  HESSCO Representative Ann Heller,  COA Director Laura Leventhal

Absent: Diane Barry Preston

Public Discussion:  None

Meeting called to order at 5:10 PM.      

Minutes: Russ made a motion, seconded by Geri, to accept the April minutes.  It was so voted.  Marie Louise Kehoe and Sandra Tocman voted present, as they did not attend the April meeting.

Directors Report: May
Discussion of the Open Meeting Law requirements specifically related to the submission of  agenda items.
There are new parking restrictions at Traditions that are causing problems for seniors attending programs.  Laura is working to resolve the problem until the new senior center opens late next spring.
IRS scams were discussed at the last TRIAD Meeting.
Sweet Surprise, an ice cream social, was hosted by Charwell House at Traditions.
A number of seniors enjoyed The Best of Times trip to a Billy Joel and Elton John cover show in Wrentham.
On Going activities  include Mah Jong and the monthly appointments with the manicurist.
In preparation for the Over 90 Luncheon on June 21st, board members volunteered to pick up floral pieces at various locations.
Anne Heller was reappointed as the HESSCO representative

HESSCO:
The appointment of the new financial manager is working out well.
The Age Well and Care Givers Support Day will be in September. Age Well is similar to Livable Dedham
The Money Follows the Person program to help seniors in nursing homes transition to the community is ending in August according to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid.
Indian  and Chinese Luncheons and LGBT meetings are continuing .
Project 351 is a youth service organization involving 8th grade students from the across the state and the elderly.
The funds for many elder programs in the state budget have been cut.  Hopefully, the legislature will reverse the cuts.

Old Business:
The procedure for the posting of minutes on the website  was discussed. The secretary will send the minutes to Laura who will post them and  forward them to board members. 
Following up on the  suggestion from Myrna Weiner to show the Livable Dedham video at a COA meeting , the board decided that since it was so close to the summer it would be best to revisit this in the fall. 
Marie Louise Kehoe  said the returns from the Livable Dedham survey are being reviewed, but the full analysis will be undertaken  in the fall with another public forum to follow.  

New Business:  
There is a bill before the legislature that will provide a lot of financial support  for seniors.  Russ will continue to monitor this.

Motion made by Marie Louise Kehoe, seconded by Sandy, to adjourn. So voted.

Meeting adjourned 6:05 PM.









